ITEM NO. 5.2

April Jacobs

From:

Eli Bronwein <ebronwein@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, December 19, 2022 10:18 PM

To:

April Jacobs

Subject:

Agenda 5: A tribute to Lynne Plambeck

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Many thanks to Lynne Plambeck for her numerous years on the water board dedicated to promoting clean water, ample water supplies, and fair pricing for all residents of the Santa Clarita Valley. She was and continues to be a true advocate and voice for the people and their environment.

Sincerely, Eli Bronwein Santa Clarita, CA

ITEM NO. 5.2

April Jacobs

From:

Cynthia Harris <moongoddessgreek@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, December 20, 2022 2:23 PM

To:

April Jacobs

Lynne Plambeck

Cc: Subject:

December 21st meeting Items 5.1 and 5.2 Plambeck

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Art Perkins, the founder of the Newhall Water Company would have been very proud of the actions of Lynne Plambeck since she was elected to the Board in 1993!

Our family are life-time residents of Newhall and remember when "Perk" would come to the door to ask for payment. He was concerned about water quality just like Ms. Plambeck has shown in her forty years of serving the citizens of Santa Clarita. She has promoted testing and monitoring of our water wells and encouraged self sufficiency. She has stood by her beliefs that polluted water should NOT be served or counted as being available to the public. As we approach yet another year of a drought with mandatory water rationing there

are many of us in Santa Clarita who will continue to question allowing new development to demand water service. Lynne has tried to alert the SCVWA of the lowering water table by looking at the large number of dead Oak Trees in the SEA next to Stevenson Ranch, west of I-5 Freeway.

The ART B. PERKINS AWARD for excellence should be presented to Lynne Plambeck for her hard work to keep clean water available to Santa Clarita Citizens.

Yours Truly, Cynthia Harris